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We should be the best we can be for we are all God’s Masterpiece  
Tel: 01604 883900   Email - Office50@brixworth.northants.sch.uk 

Head Teacher - Neil Tyler  

Day Time  Event Venue  Taken By  

Monday 

18th 

9.30-2.40pm 
3.30-4.30pm 
3.30-4.30pm 
7.00-9.00pm 

Guitar  
YR1-4 Freestyle Soccer 
YR3&4 Atomic Science 

Governing Board Meeting  

Small Hall 
School Field 

Mrs Buck’s Classroom 
Main Hall 

Mr Smith 
Freestyle 

Atomic Tom 
Governors  

Tuesday 

19th 

12.15-12.45pm 
12.15-1.15pm 
3.30-4.15pm 

6.15-8pm 

Home Learning Club 
Hotshots Basketball  

YR3/4 Athletics  
Taekwon-do 

Miss Worster’s Class 
Small Hall  

School Field 
Main Hall 

Miss Worster/Miss de Rossi 
Hotshots 

Mrs Devereux 
Mr Bonfield 

Wednesday 

20th 
09.45-10.30am 
12.15-1.15pm 
12.15-12.45pm 
1.55-2.55pm 

2025 FS Parent Tour 
Hotshots Basketball 
YR3/4 Chatty Café  

Woodwind 

Small Hall  
Small Hall  

Mrs Varrier’s Class 
Small Hall 

Mrs Nourish, Mr Tyler 
Hotshots 

Mrs Varrier  
Miss Retford 

 

Thursday 

21st 

09.30am-2.30pm 
12.15-1.15pm 
12.45-1.05pm 
3.30-4.15pm 
5.30-7.45pm 

YR5/6 Girls 7 aside Football 
Hotshots Basketball 

Year 2 Choir  
KS2 Choir 

Taekwon-do 

Daventry Sports Park 
Small Hall 

Mrs Walters’s Class 
Main Hall 
Main Hall 

Mrs Reynolds  
Hotshots 

Mrs Walter 
Mrs Marsh/Devereux/Varrier 

Mr Bonfield 

Friday 

22nd 

 
 

12.15-1.15pm 
12.30-3.00pm 
2.30-3.00pm 
1.30-3.15pm 

 
 

Hotshots Basketball 
Selected YR5 Swimming  
Parent Anxiety Workshop 

Violin 

 
 

Small Hall  
The Mounts 
Main Hall 
Small Hall 

 
 

Hotshots 
Mrs Pirie / Mrs Roy 
Mrs Marsh, MHST 

Mr Ebrahim 

Saturday  

23rd 

    

Sunday 

24th 

10.30-11.30am Brixworth Community  
Church - Informal Service 

Main Hall Rev Andy Lloyd-Williams 

Mufti Day - In exchange for Christmas Fair Donations  

Christmas Fair  

Staff Car Park  
 

If dropping your child at Breakfast Club you 
must park on Froxhill Crescent and walk 

your child in.  
This week staff have found it  
increasingly difficult to find a 

space to park.  

Parent Anxiety Workshop  
 

For those of you who have confirmed your 
attendance for the Parent Anxiety 
Work, this is a reminder that the 
workshop is being held next  
Friday (22nd November) at 
2.30pm in the main school hall.  

Christmas Fair Raffle Tickets  
 

 

Raffle tickets have been sent 
home with your child this week. 

Please can we request that you aim to sell 
as many as you can for the Christmas raffle 

being drawn during the fair on  
Saturday 23rd November.  

 

 Please return all cash and stubs by  
Friday 22nd November. 

 

Let us know if you require further tickets.   

Summer Fayre Date Change  
 

Please be advised that the PTA’s Summer 
Fayre date has changed. The fayre will now 

be held on Saturday 12th July  
instead of Saturday 5th July. 

 

The mufti day that coincides with the fayre 
whereby we request children bring in a  
donation item will remain the same -  

Friday 4th July.  



 

 

 

 

Assembly Theme Week  
Commencing 18th November is Kindness—loving others as yourself  
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Year 5 Remembrance Service 
 

At about 10 o’clock we all lined up in pairs and walked to 
the church. It was a very nice, sunny day where the sky 
was as blue as the ocean in Hawaii. When we walked up 
the colossal hill to the church all parents, grandparents 
and siblings were standing on each side of the path. We 
walked into the gates where 2 people that were dressed nicely were holding 2 big flags. All 
of us went into the church and sat down. All of the adults then walked in and sat down too. 
Mr Tyler welcomed everyone then we all said the Lords Prayer. After that, I read a poem 
with Ella and Imogen. Soon after, we sang ’Peace, Perfect Peace’ and Maya, Isla and Ed 
read another a poem. Rev David then talked about safety and we watched a nice video. 
Then, we carefully listened to a poem that Finn, Molly and Riley read. We went outside and 
stood in a circle and had our 2 minute silence. People with crosses placed them down then 
everyone said a name in honour of someone who fought in the war that came to or lived in  
Brixworth. We all prayed and then came back to school. - By Darcy D  

On Monday 11th November the 
year 5 children visited All Saints 
Church to take part in a  
Remembrance Day service. They 
read poems, sang hymns and 
then laid crosses and the wreath 
on the War Memorial and  
reflected on all of the soldiers who 
lost their lives during the war.  

Last week, Years 3 and 4 tasted Greek food and listened to Greek music as part of this 
terms Geography topic, Greece. They got to try Feta, Tzatziki, Greek Yoghurt, Pitta and 
Olives. All of the children were very open to trying new foods. Some of the children had 

not tasted some of these before. 



 

 

We would like to say a big thank you to all the children for thinking about Anti-Bullying 
this week. All of the children have been encouraged to think about the effects of  

bullying and to show each other the support needed to prevent it from happening.  
On Tuesday, both children and adults of Brixworth Primary school were invited to wear 

odd socks to celebrate what makes us all unique.  
This was carried though into assembly this week where the theme of  

Choose Respect was used to empower everyone to do something positive to  
counter the harm and hurt that bullying causes.  

In addition to this the anti-bullying group shared their songs to the whole school during 
Thursday’s assembly. If you would like to hear the songs, they are  

available to listen to via the following link:  
Brixworth Antibullying Group - Notivate  
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On Wednesday 13th November 5 KS2 children travelled to Towcester to take part in 
a New Age Kurling competition.  At the event there were 14 schools and each 

school played 6 games against other schools. There were four ends in each game 
and then points were added to each teams total. Our team came 1st in our pool and 

then went on to come 3rd overall which was a fantastic achievement. All of the  
children demonstrated great team skills and were so supportive of each other-

giving each other tips and advice which was great to see.  

https://www.notivate.org/notivate-schools-news/brixworth-antibullying-group/
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Saturday 23rd November 12pm-2pm 
 

Our Christmas Fair plans are well under way. We have been making chimneys, 
wrapping presents, and paving Candy Cane Lane ready for you all. 

 
Raffle Prizes - Are you a local business who would like to promote yourself within 

the school community and donate a raffle prize?  
(No matter how big or small, it all adds up) 

  
Helpers - An event such as this requires a bit of planning and work beforehand. 

Are you a wannabe Buddy the Elf???  If you can help turn our school into a festive 
fair, help on a stall, run an errand, bake, are crafty or can just pitch in, let us 

know!!  We are a lovely bunch and would welcome any new helpers. 
  

Stall Holders - We have a few spaces left, if you, or someone you know, would 
like to have a stall at the fair. 

 
If you can help in any way at all, please contact the PTA using the following email  

address: brixworthprimarypta@gmail.com  
   

Tickets   
Santa’s Grotto tickets are now available for you to purchase using the following 

link: Brixworth CEVC Primary School PTA (pta-events.co.uk).  
There is limited availability so please book if you wish for your child to visit the 

grotto. 
 

Christmas Fair Mufti Day  
Friday 22nd November - the children are invited to come to school in mufti in  
return for a donation for the Christmas Fair. Please can all donations be taken to 

your child’s classroom on Friday morning.  
 

Donations - Donations we would love to receive are: 
 

1. Bottle Tombola – Any bottle of Wine, Beer, squash etc 
2. General Tombola – Unwanted Gifts, Candles, Toiletries (new and unused) 

3. Sweeties – Bags of sweets and chocolates. 
4. Soft Toy Tombola – An excuse to thin out the teddy collection! 

5. Mince pies or baked goods for refreshments. 
 

Please note we will not be collecting donations of used books, games or 
jigsaws. 

mailto:brixworthprimarypta@gmail.com
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/brixworthcevcprimaryschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=71611

